

OPENED

Sunday 3rd October 2021 at the Clubhouse Meeting opened 11.12am

APOLOGIES

Brian Edwards, Adam Homes, Dylan Heiler, Andrew Borg, Marcus Borg, Warren Hunter, Aaron Camilleri, Veronica Voois, Norm Cameron, Mike Newton.

1st Meeting

Ian Whitmore Chev 1957

Daniel James VW Beetles 1964 & 1966

Jason Nicol Cobra XC 1978
David Perkins Triumph Spitfire 1976

Geoff Saunders Ford LTD 1977

2nd Meeting

Alan Haynes

3rd Meeting

Thomas Bussey

New member voted in and welcomed to the club.

Minutes of previous monthly meeting held on 29th August were read out by Tim Vaughan. Minutes approved by Tony Camilleri and seconded by Jeff Fussell.

TREASURER'S REPORT

Read out by Angela.

As of today, the working account has a balance of \$88,426.03. All show expenses have now come out. There has been a donation made of \$500 to Mackay West Rotary Club Swap Meet. The Drought Angels cheque was cancelled and the \$500 has been deposited into their account.

Treasurer's report seconded by Phil Ryan.

CORRESPONDENCE

• Email received from a lady in Gympie selling a 1932 Sedan on behalf of her unwell Husband. Tim read out the email. If anyone is interested or wants further details or photos then see Sue.

GENERAL BUSINESS

- Tony thanked everyone who volunteered their time to help out at the car show. He read out a thank you
 email from Bob & Stephanie Briggs.
- Angela gave a rundown of show figures. We made a profit of \$28,000 even though numbers were down
 on previous years. This was due to COVID lockdowns and other events on the same weekend. We only
 had 199 car entries. Thank you to Stan from Pirtek and everyone else who helped organize the show.
- Jeff Fussell asked if we could donate \$2,500 to Paul Bauer who has started up a charity to raise funds for the Townsville Hospital Burns Unit. He is hoping to raise about \$170,000. All members voted in favour.
- Ashleigh Vaughan is taking pre-orders for the 2022.
- Angela mentioned there were still 5 women's size 12 event shirts left over from show. They have been reduced from \$45 to \$30 for sale.
- Phil Ryan thanked the club for the donation of \$500 to Mackay West Rotary Club for their Swap Meet.
- Laurie Danastas asked if some of the members were willing to drive their cars to the funeral of Paul Turton. Sadly, Paul one of our members recently passed away.
- Angel Fussell officially resigned as Treasurer. At our AGM in December all positions become vacant prior to being taken up again.

NEXT MEETING: Sunday the 7th of November 11am at the Clubhouse.

Meeting closed at 11.35am.

Thank you all for your attendance.